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From the Pastor 
Eagle’s Wings 
 
“But those who hope in the Lord will renew their 

strength. They will soar on wings like eagles; they will 

run and not grow weary, they will walk and not be 

faint.” (Isaiah 40:31) 

 

"Let us not stop meeting together as others have as some 

are in the habit of doing, but let us encourage one an-

other—all the more as you see the Day approaching." 

(Hebrews 10:25) 

 

What now? Whenever we finish with festivals such 

as Christmas and Easter, we seem to have this let down; 

the decorations are down and the crowds have left. So, 

what now? 

First we have to remember that these festivals mark 

not endings, but beginnings. Christmas marks the begin-

ning of the incarnation, Emmanuel, God among us. It 

marks the beginning of Jesus among the people, not just 

those from the house of Israel, but also the unclean, the 

lost, the sinners. Easter marks the beginning of a whole 

new time in the life of this earth. It is the beginning of a 

new covenant with God's people based on grace with the 

law telling us of our need for that grace. 

Second, Jesus is always ahead of his disciples. In 

the resurrection appearances, he led and spent forty days 

with his disciples, continuing to teach them until his as-

cension into heaven. 

Finally, Christ continues to be with us working 

through the power of the Holy Spirit and interceding for 

us daily. 

What now? There is much ahead of us; ministry to 

be done that will spread the message of new beginnings 

through words and actions. The Good Shepherd is lead-

ing and guiding us as we continue to follow our calling 

and our mission. We are part of the continuing story of 

Jesus. We are the new disciples called to follow him. We 

are one with the communion of saints—past, present and 

those yet to come. 

We may doubt, but we are constantly renewed 

through bread and wine when we remember again the 

wounds in his hands, his feet and his side. Here in the 

body of Christ is our adventure. We never know when or 

where Christ will make himself known, be it in the so-

lemnity of Good Friday or the laughter of children in an 

Easter Egg Hunt. 

—Pastor Bob Hale 

Messages from Council President 
Thank You 

Thank you to our WELCA members for their hard 

work on the Easter Egg Hunt held on March 12. It was 

very well attended by families from our St. Mark’s Ark 

as well as our congregational members’ children and 

grandchildren. Over 250 eggs were hidden and found by 

the children in the church’s backyard. There were games, 

arts and crafts, snacks and face painting inside our gym. 

Members of our youth group were inside to help with the 

games and painting. The Easter Bunny also made a spe-

cial appearance for the children. It was wonderful to see 

all of the families and children having a fun time in our 

gym. Great memories for all involved. 

 

Call Process Update 
The Florida-Bahamas Synod has a manual Walking 

Together through the Transition Process: A Guide for 

Congregational Leaders. A copy of the manual and our 

place along the steps is available in Hart Hall for all 

members to review. The manual is also available on the 

Florida-Bahamas Synod website. There are 12 steps we 

will go through as we call a new pastor. We are currently 

on step 3, bolded below. 

 Step1- Current pastor resigns or retires…A cele-

bration of ministry together 

 Step 2- Congregation receives a transition pastor 

or interim 

 Step 3- A ministry assessment and discern-

ment process occurs 

 Step 4- The call process begins…call committee 

is formed 

 Step 5- Congregational ministry site profile is 
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created 

 Step 6- A call list is formed 

 Step 7- Interview of candidates 

 Step 8- Primary candidates identified and inter-

viewed by congregation council 

 Step 9- Congregation meets primary candidate 

 Step 10-Congregation votes to extend a call; pas-

tor accepts or declines call 

 Step 11- Installation 

 Step 12- Evaluation of the process 

Many people have asked about the call committee 

but this has not been formed yet. We must complete dis-

cernment and assessment before naming a call commit-

tee. The council is committed to keeping each of our 

members informed about this process and we cannot 

move forward without our members’ input. 

The council is still working on the checklist. Some of 

the items we are finalizing are a review of the congrega-

tional records, submitting our constitution for review to 

the Florida-Bahamas Synod and auditing our financial 

records. We are also working with the Synod office on a 

congregational retreat. This will be an important retreat 

held in conjunction with the Synod to assist us on our 

call path. Once dates are selected, we will share them 

with all of you. We want as many people as possible to 

attend, so we can really hear the needs of St. Mark’s. 

 

Extra, Extra, Read All About It 
Check out the new communication board located in 

the narthex. The bulletin board now contains information 

about our council and staff. It also has sections for the 

call process and an upcoming calendar of events. A new 

file divider has also been hung by the bulletin board for 

all of our committee and council minutes. Hopefully you 

find this area a “one stop shop” for church related activi-

ties and announcements. Let any council member know 

if there is additional information you would like to see. 

 

SOLD 
4020 London Road closed on 

March 17, 2016. Tracy Williams, 

President and Larry Wertz, Treasurer, 

attended the closing on behalf of St. Mark’s. The sale 

proceeds were $208,690.43. Following the direction of 

the congregation from our February 14 meeting, the pro-

ceeds were broken down as follows:  

 Pay down to mortgage: $118,660.01 

 Refinance Fee: $1000 

 Reserve for Mission: $10,000 

 Capital Replacement Fund: $79,030.42 

No decisions have been made about the Mission 

Funds. Our Send Team will be able to coordinate the use 

of the funds, but we want to hear from you. During 

April, you will see more information on how to give in-

put on the use of funds. 

This sale allows St. Mark’s to build up the capital re-

serve fund which will allow the Property Committee to 

meet some of the upcoming facility needs. The Property 

Committee will work on reviewing the needs of the 

physical plant, such as the roof and AC units. As these 

projects are identified, we will be able to plan out how to 

address these large facility needs.  

Thank you to Larry Wertz and our entire Finance 

Committee for their hard work on the sale of the prop-

erty.  

 

Palm Sunday Review 
A wonderful tradition of the Blessings of the Palms 

occurred on Sunday, March 20 just before the 11:00 am 

service. St. Mark’s members crossed Hendricks Avenue 

to meet the other members from Hendricks Avenue Bap-

tist and All Saint’s Episcopal. The clergy from all three 

churches participated together to bless the palms. Choirs 

sang, a brass band played and members raised their 

palms for a blessing. It was a beautiful celebration of the 

day. Following the blessing, each church followed be-

hind their banner to return to their respective churches.  

This special service is also a wonderful way for the 

children of St. Mark’s to “live” what they learn in Sun-

day school. Ms. Jenny and Mr. Carl taught the children 

about Jesus entering the city of Jerusalem on a donkey 

while people placed palm leaves on the ground in front 

of him. The children saw pictures of this processional in 

their Sunday school book. Several of the children got to 

be a part of the pro-

cessional with 

palms across Hen-

dricks Avenue and 

they loved it. They 

were so excited it 

was impossible to 

get them to stand 

still for a picture. 

But, trust me, they 

enjoyed being in a 

processional like Je-

sus! 

 

 

 
Jane Kilby, carrying the St. Mark’s banner. 
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Volunteer Spotlight 
If you love reading the monthly Messenger, you will 

know why Gina Olson is our volunteer highlight this 

month. Gina took on the role of coordinating infor-

mation, creating and distributing our monthly Messenger 

and our weekly E-Roar several months ago. Over these 

months, she has provided valuable information to keep 

all of us in the loop for activities happening at St. 

Mark’s. She also volunteers in many other ways such as 

a lector, crucifer, usher and any other role that is needed 

at the church.  

She is also a regular attendee at the monthly Men in 

Mission work day. She works alongside her dad, Eric, 

and is an expert for our AC filter changes. She is one of 

the first to jump in and help with any project at St. 

Mark’s.  

If you do not receive the weekly email that contains 

the E-Roar, email Gina at ginaolson4@gmail.com to get 

on the list. I personally look forward to receiving the 

weekly emails. It is very refreshing to see the inspira-

tional message that Gina provides along with the E-

Roar. Gina, thank you for using your gift of writing and 

communication to keep all of St. Mark’s informed. 

 

St. Mark’s Needs You for 2016 Synod Assembly 
Representatives from St. Mark’s are needed for the 

Florida-Bahamas Synod Assembly, June 10-12, 2016 in 

Daytona Beach, Florida. This is the highest legislative 

authority of the Synod. The meeting will begin on Fri-

day, June 10 at 1:00 pm with the following business ac-

tivities: 

(a) conducting the election of synod council 

members and other offices as described in detail 

in the enclosed letter from the chair of the Nomi-

nations Committee, a copy of which can be found 

on our website, www.fbsynod.com, 

(b) adopting the synod’s ministry spending plans,  

(c) receiving and acting upon reports from minis-

try areas and agencies of the synod, and 

(d) conducting other business as the synod coun-

cil or assembly may deem necessary.  

According to the Synod, even with the business 

above, this is a discipleship year—so, less business and 

more discipleship opportunities. The theme is “Let Jus-

tice Roll Down Like Water” (Amos 5:24). Saturday, 

June 11, will begin at 6:30 am with a sunrise worship on 

the beach. The rest of the day will be filled with work-

shop opportunities. Some workshops available are: 

 Developing a Faith-based Community Organiz-

ing Coalition  

 An Inclusive Church: Just? What is That? 

 Wondering About the Church in a Time of Cul-

tural Shift  

 Walking Wet in the Second Half of Life: Ac-

tively Living into our Baptismal Promises 

 Why Intergenerational? 

 Observing Reformation 500 

A full list of workshops can be found on the bulletin 

board in the narthex. On Sunday, June 12, the Assembly 

will worship together before heading home. This year, 

the Assembly will also focus on a service project of 

making sleeping mats for homeless people out of plastic 

shopping bags. All members can assist with this project 

by donating plastic bags. Look for the drop-off location 

in Hart Hall. 

St. Mark’s is looking for two members (a male and 

female) along with a youth member who can attend. 

Representatives will attend the Assembly on behalf of 

St. Mark’s and bring back information to the members of 

St. Mark’s. We must register by April 30. Please let me, 

Pastor Hale or any other member of council know if you 

St. Mark’s Choir and Amelia Jorn, crucifer. 

Clergy from the three churches leading the blessing. 

Amelia Jorn, crucifer, followed by the choir. 
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are interested. You can contact me via email at tra-

cyb78@yahoo.com or cell phone (904-655-0049). 

                     —Tracy Williams, Council President 

March Men in Mission & Property 
Men in Mission 

This month we did not have an official work day. 

However, a few projects were completed this month. 

Eric Olson and I changed the monthly air filters where 

needed. Robert Brown and I changed light bulbs and re-

paired light fixtures throughout the building. Also, Ber-

nie Giancola and I completed the data network in the of-

fice and upgraded dated hardware to prepare for the in-

stallation of the Comcast phone system and Wi-Fi Cov-

erage throughout the building.  

Thanks to all who support this maintenance mission.  

Many of the jobs are not large, but are critical to the up-

keep of this property. Our next scheduled workday will 

be Saturday, April 2, 2016.  A notice will go out via the 

phone tree with the work planned. As always, we wel-

come men and women of all ages. 

 
Property 

What an exciting month it was for the property and 

technology team. After many months of going back and 

forward, our new phone system is finally installed. With 

the installation of the phones, we needed to upgrade our 

network throughout the church. As a result, we now have 

a faster internet service and Wi-Fi coverage throughout 

the building. The access points are located in the Office, 

Library, Fellowship Hall and Music Suite. The Ark also 

has their own wireless network that covers the Nordsieck 

building.   

The Property Team is looking for new members ex-

cited about taking care of the Church’s building and 

technology throughout. We currently meet on the second 

Thursday of each month at 6:30 in the conference room. 

Please call or text me at (904) 307-1058 if you would 

like to join.  

Thanks to all for your physical and spiritual support 

of this group. 

—Aaron Brown, Property Chair 

Prayer Chain  
If you receive the prayer chain, would you prefer to 

receive prayer requests by email instead of phone? Please 

call or email Sue Ashby and tell her which you prefer. Her 

phone number is 880-0759 and her email address is 

sashby8525@aol.com.   

—Sue Ashby 

Spring Supper Club  
Our Spring Supper Club gathering is scheduled for 

Saturday evening, April 30, starting at 5:00 pm. Russ 

and Jeanette Snyder have so graciously invited us all to 

their house for a Backyard Picnic. Anyone who has seen 

their beautiful yard knows this will be a real treat. And, 

what better way to end this year's gatherings than an ole 

fashion picnic! 

Please watch for more information as time draws 

near. Mark your calendars!! 

—Jenny Hicks 

Plastic Bags and Socks Needed 
If you are like me, you have plastic bags stuffed all 

over your house, following trips to the grocery store. I 

always plan to take them back to the store to recycle, but 

I always forget. Now, there is a new place to donate (at 

least for the next few months). The Florida-Bahamas 

Synod Assembly will be doing a service project, making 

sleeping mats for homeless people out of plastic shop-

ping bags. Even if you cannot attend the Assembly, you 

can help by donating your extra plastic bags. Socks will 

also be collected and handed out to those in need at the 

Assembly. There is also an opportunity to donate to the 

service project. The Synod will join Halifax Urban Min-

istries to supply sleeping bags ($20) and umbrellas ($5). 

You can go to www.gofundme.com/v8m37z38 to make 

a donation. 

Look for a donation box in Hart Hall to drop off your 

extra plastic bags and new adult socks. Thanks for help-

ing our Synod reach out to those in need all around our 

state. 

—Tracy Williams, Council President 

Call for Counters 
If you are available to count the 

offerings on Sundays (after the 

second service), please contact 

Bob Wofford at (904) 614-776. 

You don’t need to have any pre-

vious experience.  

Mark Your Calendars! 
God's Spa for Women, retreat at Luther Springs in 

Hawthorne, FL, September 16-18. Let's attend together 

for a weekend of relaxation and renewal of mind, body 

and spirit! Registration information will be provided in 

the coming months, but mark your calendars now! 

—Lindsay Cofield-Solie 
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Women’s Ministries 
 

 

 

April Circle Meetings: 

 
Rebecca Circle: Saturday, April 2 at 10:00 am in Hart 

Hall 

Deborah Circle: Tuesday, April 12 at 9:30 am in Hart 

Hall 

Priscilla Circle: Thursday, April 14 at 7:00 pm in the Li-

brary 

 

Saturday, April 9th is the Spring Gathering for all area 

Women of the ELCA. It will be held at St. Andrews By 

The Sea, and begin at 9:00 am. There is a $10 fee for the 

luncheon. 

 

All women are invited to participate in circle meetings 

and special events.  Contact Rachel Mumford or Joyce 

Wertz for more information. 

 

 

St. Mark’s Ark 

Annual Spring Program/Italian Supper and Auction 

 Friday, April 22nd at 5:30 pm 

  Reservation Form 

*Please attach your payment to this form and return it to the 

Ark by April 8th. Please add an additional $10 per person to 

reservations made after April 8th  

 

Name(s) _____________________________________ 

 

 

________Adults ($15 each) 

 

________Ark Children ($5 each) 

 

________Children seated at your table ($5 each) 

  

To reserve a table of 8, contact the office at 346-0404. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Mark’s Ark 
Every couple of years I do a “Bet you didn’t know” 

article for the Messenger. I talk about things that people 

do to benefit the Ark and things the Ark has done that 

benefit the church. Sometimes the article is so long, it 

has to be split into two articles. Over the next few 

months, I plan to highlight an individual or activity in 

the same way. You won’t hear about all of these great 

benefactors at once this time. 

Who doesn’t love Jenny Hicks? Nobody! Jenny has 

served on St. Mark’s Ark for many years. She always 

has the brightest smile and the most positive attitude. 

During her tenure on the board, she has done many 

things.  

Jenny has been our ticket taker at the Spring Pro-

gram. Her quiet southern charm makes her perfect for 

the position.  She escorts and cares for Santa each year 

during winter picture day. Joyously, she talks to children 

who are happy or not so happy to see Santa. She lovingly 

adjusts Santa’s hat or beard. She makes the experience a 

more pleasant one because she is there. Jenny also brings 

in tons of gifts for our annual auction. She pounds the 

pavement and sends out emails for items ranging from 

dinner out to garden tools. One of Jenny’s former cus-

tomers donated jewelry to the auction because she often 

spoke to our sweet Jenny. Even though Jenny has re-

signed from our board she continues to get us items for 

the auction and be our biggest cheerleader. 

Join us for the Spring 

Program and auction. It is a 

fun night. Jenny will proba-

bly be greeting you. 
 

 
 

—Patrice Roux-Neal, Director of St. Mark’s Ark 

Need Offering Envelopes? 
Weekly/Monthly Offering Envelopes 

are available for anyone who may need 

them. Please send me an e-mail 

at loree1943@gmail.com or hand me a 

note on Sunday. If you don't see me, 

feel free to put a note in the offering plate.   

—Loree Mueller 
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The Book of Job 
During the four Sundays in April, we will have a short 

adult series on the Book of 

Job from 9:45 to 10:45 in the San 

Marco room. The purpose of this 

series is to help Christians under-

stand this difficult book of the Bi-

ble and more importantly, understand why adverse or 

negative events occur in the world and how God allows 

them to happen. It will cause you to examine your faith 

more deeply, but hopefully in the end, strengthen it 

also. You do not need to be at every Sunday to partici-

pate, as each week will focus on a different aspect of the 

book. Hope to see you there.  

 —Jim Dennis 

Memorial Gifts 
In memory of Bill Kapp— 

                                                Ruth Copeland 

In memory of Mary Coleman— 

    Ruth Copeland 

In memory of Marvin “Red” Brown— 

    Loree Mueller 

    Gwin Reiser 

    Ruth Copeland 

    Larry & Rose Tallman 

    Esther Hixon 

    Mark & Lynette Weber 

    Charles Goodyear 

    Ron & Marylou Eckels 

             Clara & Bernie Giancola 

    Dana Bonhman 

    Jenny & Steve Hicks 

    Jane Daugherty 

    Jim Dennis 

    Ruth & Al Voss 

    Kevin Macdonald 

    Diane Mutchie 

    Susan Hofstetter  

    James Neely, Jr.  

    Sue & Thomas Hanson 

    Dianne Cade 

    Mary Mittelstadt 

    Barbara Crainer 

    Sydney Bonham 

     

In memory of Marvin & Aubrey Brown— 

    Francine Baker 

 

 

Fish Fry 
April 24 is St. Mark's Day. There 

will be one service at 10:00 am fol-

lowed by the Jack Mixer Memorial 

Fish Fry. Worship together at 10:00 

am and then come to the Fellowship 

Hall (gym) for great food and fun to-

gether. Steve Hicks and his crew will 

fry fish and hushpuppies. There will 

be chicken tenders for those who do not eat fish. There 

will also be cheese grits, tartar sauce, and cocktail sauce. 

 

Please provide the other dishes as follows: 

A-D Desserts 

E-M Salads 

N-Z Side dishes 

 

Look forward to seeing everyone at the event! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Saint Mark’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

Our Mission 

We invite all people to our church home 

to celebrate God’s many gifts. Nourished 

by Christ Jesus and led by the Holy Spirit, 

we send enthusiastic servants to proclaim 

the hope and joy of life in Christ. 

 

 

Our Vision 
We strive to celebrate the rich diversity of God’s people, wel-
coming all to be nourished in their faith journeys. We live to 
serve others and fulfill our relationship with Christ in service 
to community. 
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Worship Assistant Schedule for April 2016 
Date Assisting Minister Lector Altar Guild 

April 2       5:30 
Saturday 

Loree Mueller   Marieanne Prokop & Ginger Hudson 

April 3 8:30 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ Е               11:00 

Loree Mueller 

Barbara Brown  

Gina Olson 

Eric Olson 

TBD 

Francine Baker & Susan Jackson 

April 10                8:30 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ Ж               11:00 

Ron Eckels 

Jane Kilby  

Leslie Allen 

Bill Ahrens 

Renee Roath & Jeanette Snyder 

Francine Baker & Susan Jackson 

April 16     5:30 
Saturday                   

Loree Mueller   Marieanne Prokop & Ginger Hudson 

April 17 8:30 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ З               11:00 

Loree Mueller 

Barbara Brown  

Neil Daraskevich 

Dale Gatz 

Nicki Hassell & Jeanette Snyder 

Marylou Weidermier & Nicki Hassell 

April 24                    10:00  

9ŀǎǘŜǊ И 

St. Mark’s Day 

Jane Kilby Gary Pudimat Renee Roath & Jeanette Snyder 

 

Date Order of St. John Fellowship  Altar Flowers 
April 3 8:30 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ Е               11:00 

 

Amelia & Becca Jorn 

The Jorn Family 

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 

Jack & Mary Cusick 

 

April 10                8:30 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ Ж               11:00 

 

Grace Maszy & Jody 

Harkrider  

The Olson Family 

The Pudimat Family  

Robert & Barbara Brown 

 

April 17 8:30 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ З               11:00 

 

Jordan & Nolan Pudimat  

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 

Bonnye Bell 

April 24                    10:00  

9ŀǎǘŜǊ И 

St. Mark’s Day 

Miora Rambeloarisoa & 

Tahiana Rakotoman-

drindra  

CƛǎƘ CǊȅ ƛƴ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ {ǘΦ aŀǊƪΩǎ 

5ŀȅ  

Robert & Barbara Brown  

 

*Bonnye Bell is Head Usher for April  
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April 2016 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   

 
    1 

Youth Group Trip to 
Luther Springs: River 
Rat Ramble 

2 
Youth Group Trip to 
Luther Springs: River 
Rat Ramble 
7:30 am Men In Mis-
sion @ Fellowship 
Hall 
10:00 am Rebecca 
Circle @ Hart Hall 
5:30 pm Casual/Con-
temporary Worship 
Service @ Nave 
 
 
 
 

 

3  2nd Sunday of 
Easter 
Family Promise Host 
Week 

Youth Group Trip to Lu-
ther Springs: River Rat 
Ramble 
8:30 am Worship @ Nave 
9:45 am Sunday School 
9:45 am Book of Job Se-
ries @ San Marco Room 
11:00 am Worship @ 
Nave 

 

4 Family Promise 
Host Week 
 

5  Family Prom-
ise Host Week 

10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
7:30 pm Community 
Band @ Fellowship 
Hall 

6  Family Prom-
ise Host Week 

5:30 pm St. Markôs 
Ringers @ Nave 
6:40 pm Gospel 
Ringers @ Nave 
7:30 pm Festival 
Choir @ Music Suite   

7  Family Prom-
ise Host Week 

10:00 am-4:00 pm 
Adderbury Ensemble 
Taping/ Recording 
Session (Private 
Event)  
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
 

8  Family Prom-
ise Host Week 
12:00 pm Lionôs 
Pride Meeting & 
Lunch @ Hart Hall 

 

9  Family Prom-
ise Host Week 
 

 

10 3rd Sunday of 
Easter 
Family Promise Host 
Week 
8:30 am Worship @ Nave 
9:45 am Sunday School 
9:45 am Book of Job Se-
ries @ San Marco Room 
11:00 am Worship @ 
Nave 
5:30 pm Youth Group 
Meeting 

11  

6:30 pm Nourish 
Team Meeting @ 
Conference Room 

12  
9:30 am Deborah 
Circle @ Hart Hall  
10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
7:30 pm Community 
Band @ Fellowship 
Hall 

13 
5:30 pm St. Markôs 
Ringers @ Nave 
6:4 pm Gospel Ring-
ers @ Nave 
7:30 pm Festival 
Choir @ Music Suite 

14   
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
6:30 pm Property 
Committee @ Con-
ference Room 
7:00 pm Priscilla Cir-
cle @ Library 

15   
 
Messenger  
Submission  
Deadline 
 

 

16  

5:30 pm Casual/ 
Contemporary Wor-
ship @ Nave 

17 4th Sunday of 
Easter 

8:30 am Worship @ Nave 
9:45 am Sunday School  
9:45 am Book of Job Se-
ries @ San Marco Room 
11:00 am Worship @ 
Nave 
 

 

18 

 

19 
10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave  
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
7:30 pm Community 
Band @ Fellowship 
Hall 

20 
5:30 pm Retreat 
Choir Practice 

21 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall  
7:00 pm Executive 
Committee @ Con-
ference Room 

22  
 
  

23 
 

24 5th Sunday of 
Easter 
10:00 am Worship @ 
Nave 
Fish Fry 
5:30 pm Youth Group 
Meeting 

25 

 
 

26 
10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
7:00 pm St. Markôs 
Ark Board @ Library 
7:30 pm Community 
Band @ Fellowship 
Hall 

27 
5:30 pm St. Markôs 
Ringers @ Nave 
6:40 pm Gospel 
Ringers @ Nave 
7:30 pm Festival 
Choir @ Music Suite 

28 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall  

29 
 

 

30 
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Letters to the Congregation April Birthdays 

Dear Friends,  

 

We are beyond grateful for the numerous ways you have helped us during 

the last year as we try to cope first with the loss of Ma (Aubrie) and now the 

loss of Pa (Marvin/Red). Pa loved his visitors, and you were especially help-

ful to us as we had to work during the day during most of his illness. Your 

calls, cards, and kind words have helped more than you can imagine. Our 

sincere thanks to everyone who brought food for the reception, your attend-

ance at his service and your robust singing. We are sure he loved it. 

—Robert & Barbara Brown 
 

Dear St. Mark's Family, 

 

Thank you all for your many expressions of support during the past weeks. 

Your many prayers, cards, calls, knocks on our door and delicious meals 

were so appreciated. Pastor Bob, thank you for being with us prior to sur-

gery. Not only did you have to make the "early bird" call, but on your day 

off!! We are daily reminded of God's many blessings, and oh how blessed we 

are to belong to such a loving family as St. Mark's!!! 

 

God's Peace and Love to you all, 

—Steve & Jenny Hicks 

I CARE Nehemiah Assembly  
I CARE is a city-wide multi-denominational organization devoted to 

achieving justice for the poor, homeless and disadvantaged. Several members 

of St. Mark’s have been participants in the past and can attest to the good 

work that this group does.  

On Monday, April 11 at 7:00 pm, I CARE will hold its large annual gather-

ing Abyssinia Baptist Church. (The address follows.)  

 

Abyssinia Baptist Church       

10325 Interstate Center Drive      

Jacksonville, FL 32218 

 

During this meeting, community leaders from the mayor’s office, the sher-

iff’s office and other agencies will be asked questions by I CARE leaders, 

concerning the goals of the organization. They expect over 2000 people to at-

tend this event to demonstrate our support for these initiatives. We will have 

a carpool leaving from the church at 6:00 pm, should you care to join. We 

urge you to be active in God’s work throughout out city. No reservations 

needed; just show up! 

  

—Jim and Jan Dennis, Lynette and Mark Weber 
 
 
 

Eric Olson April 1 

Carl Moser April 2 

Kathy Richardson                      April 4 

Carol Hardin                            April 14 

Jeanne Maszy                           April 15 

Reuben Neal                            April 19 

Madison Smith                         April 22 

Nolan Pudimat                         April 23 

Fred Schaible                           April 23 

Rusty Snyder                            April 25 

Helena Neal                             April 26 

Dennis Doiron                          April 28 

Rachel Mumford                      April 29 

Anniversaries  
Jan & Jim Dennis                       April 5 

Mary & Mike Swart                 April 10 

Joyce & Larry Wertz               April 26 

Marylou & Ron Eckels            April 29 

Phone Number Change 
If you would like to call 

Mary Mittelstadt, please 

call her at the following 

number: 904-343-0015. Her 

other number is no longer in ser-

vice. Thank you.  

Online Calendar 
Calendars change. Information up-

dates. It’s impossible to guarantee that 

all of the information on the Worship 

Assistant Schedule or April 2016 cal-

endar will happen exactly as printed. I 

don’t recall ever seeing a stagnant cal-

endar. But, this is a good thing. Dates 

get tweaked; some events are removed, 

and others are added. Still, I try to up-

date the information presented in the 

Messenger and Roar so it is accurate 

when printed and emailed out.  

To make up for the unavoidable—

changes—we have an online calendar 

of events. http://stmarksjax.org/calen-

dar.html 

Please email me (Gina Olson) or 

Tony Cruz if you have anything to add 

or remove from the online calendar. 

Our contact information is on the last 

(next) page. Thank you.  

tel:904-343-0015
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We are a welcoming congregation where you can express your love for God and for God's people and 
creation no matter your age, race, economic status, or sexual orientation. 
 

Worship & Office Hours 
 

Contact us 

Worship Services 

Saturdays (Casual/Contemporary) 

 1st and 3rd Saturdays 5:30 pm 

Sunday Morning 
 8:30 am & 11:00 am    
 9:45 am Sunday school for children and adults  
 Nursery is provided at both services. 

Office Hours 
 Monday – Friday  9:00 am to 12:00 pm 
 Closed on national holidays. 

 Ministry Staff 

Pastor Robert M. Hale   Interim Pastor 
Mobile phone: 904-612-3064 
Email: Heald44@aol.com 

Tony Cruz   Cantor 
Office phone: 904-396-9608 x 21 
Email: vespers@comcast.net 

Congregational Officers & Council 
Tracy Williams  President  
Bridget Pudimat  Vice President & Nourish Chair/Youth 
Leader 
Jane Kilby  Secretary 
Larry Wertz  Treasurer & Stewardship Chair 
Aaron Brown  Property Chair & Men in Mission 
Eric Olson  Celebrate Chair 
Loree Mueller  Financial Secretary 
John Mumford  Invite Liaison 
Barbara Brown  Send Chair  
Leslie Allen  Fellowship Chair 

St. Mark’s Ark Preschool 
Patrice Roux-Neal   Director of St. Mark’s Ark Preschool 
 Office phone: 904-346-0404 
 Email: director@stmarksark.com 
 Web: www.stmarksark.com 

Contact us 
 

Church Office 
3976 Hendricks Avenue 
Jacksonville, FL 32207 
Office phone: 904-396-9608 
Fax: 904-396-3515 
Email: admin@stmarksjax.org (for office and council) 
Web: www.stmarksjax.org 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/stmarksjax 

 

The Lion’s Roar & Messenger 
Gina Olson  
Email: ginaolson4@gmail.com 

 

 

 


